
Question to the Executive Lead for Highways, Transport and Environment 
(Councillor Hill) 
 
It is now a year since a landslip occurred on land opposite the Bowls Club on 
Lymington Road, Torquay.  
 
This has resulted in a large section of pavement being cordoned off (resulting in 
people having to walk in the road), and 4 or 5 parking spaces are out of use. Not 
only does this mean that those spaces are not available for the public to use, but 
also the Council is not receiving much needed income from the parking meters. 
 
The need for action to be taken to make this area safe has been made all the more 
urgent by trees recently  falling down causing Lymington Road to be blocked for two 
days. 
 
Can the Council outline what action has been taken in the past 12 months in relation 
to this landslip, and what urgent action they propose to take to remedy the situation? 
 
Submitted by Swithin Long 


